
Birthdays

September 1, 2023

Friday, Sept. 1 - Tour at 9am
Monday, Sept. 4th - LABOR DAY
NO SCHOOL
Thursday, Sept. 7th - Torin Finser
lecture in Great Hall
Sept.  11th, Parent Council Meets

Karolena r.  8/2

braylan f.  8/6

elias B.  8/7

genevieve t.  8/16

finch H.  8/20

Ingrid B.  8/27

Lula r. 8/27

Renee P. 8/27

maverick s.  8/28

alexzander t.  8/30

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL!

Just a quick reminder, there will be no

aftercare offered on assembly days.  

Check out some fun happenings in before and aftercare!



A Note from Our

executive director

Dear Community,
Welcome back!  It’s been delightful seeing everyone
in full swing again.  It feels like we’re off to a great

start!

As a part of this great start, we are hosting Dr. Torin
Finser on Thursday September 7th

for a talk about why Waldorf Education is so
important.  Please join us!  You won’t want to miss

it!

Also, please be sure to welcome Baley Huser as our
new Before Care/Golden Cottage Lead and Front

Desk Extraordinaire!

Warmly, Renee

renee parks



Campus News & updates



Early Childhood

ashley mikos

Greetings from the Sunflower

Kindergarten, 

We are coming together as a group

and truly enjoying one another as we

settle into our school rhythm. We

have been hearing a story about a

lonely little bear who forgets his

manners but learns in the end how

to be a gentle friend. 

Blessings, 

Ms.Ashley 



regin dervaes

Early Childhood

Way up high in the apple tree, two

little apples smiled down at me. I

shook that tree as hard as I could

and down came the apples, mmmm

mmmm they were good! 

Apple goodness in Marigold

Kindergarten 



Grade 1

This year, the first graders will be weaving a
rug for our class. The first block is Form

Drawing, we practice the circle before we put
it into our main lesson book. We heard

stories about the Birch tree, sang songs, and
drew some birch trees. Q'ey is the Dena'ina
word for birch tree. During the first week of

school, we each made a den for our beeswax
fieldmouse. Unbeknownst to us, there were a

few critters who were already living in the
dens - here is Raven watching a daddy long

leg explore his fieldmouse den. 

holly wiley



Grade 2/3 

BRANDIN HAMILTON

THE 2ND AND 3RD GRADE ENJOYED A
GREAT TRIP TO OUR BELOVED BOG!



Grade 4/5

SOPHIE EVANS-VOIGT

Class 4/5 had a great start to the school year last
week! We are beginning the year with Zoology (a

favorite of the students) and did our biannual Bird to
Gird Bike Ride on Friday. The day was beautiful and
the children did fantastic biking. We started out a

little further this year and biked 10 miles instead of 6
and we even got back on time for the Flower

Ceremony! We also saw belugas in the bay on the
drive down and an eagle's nest on the bike trail

which was super cool as we are currently learning
about the mighty eagle in class.



Grade 6/7

The sixth/seventh graders and I are settling into a
smaller, but cozier classroom that shares the cabin
with the Handwork/Woodwork classroom. It is a bit

of an adjustment period as we get used to being
closer together and trying to keep our classroom as
tidy and organized as possible. As the students learn
about the confines of their new space, they also learn
how to use a drawing compass and straightedge to
make beautiful, precise geometric designs in their

Geometric Drawing block. These drawings take time
and concentrated effort, which at times can be

challenging for these upper grade students. Please
enjoy some of the beautifully shaded drawings they

have done thus far!

KAT POWERS



Grade 8

It is great to be back in the classroom and our 8th
grade is settling into forming a wonderful play for

you. We hope to present on Friday September 22nd,
The LIttle Prince.  We have also been continuing our

community service as well as finishing our
ChangeMaker Project from the previous year and
we have already marked some drains and given a
glow up to our mural that is decorating the front of

our school.  

SHANNON HERDA
FACULTY CHAIR-GRADES



Strings and Orchestra

Amanda Kerr

Russian Language

Svetlana Burton

Movement

Matt unterberger

handwork

shayn gangidene

woodwork

pat coller

eurythmy

David pfeiffer - session 1

robert coxon - session 2

Specialty Classes

In Russian class we did lots of work! We did reading,

writing, speaking about summer and all we did or

could do during our summer break. Students tried

one popular dessert “Картошка” and got the recipe.

Younger students met Cheburashka, a famous

Russian character loved by all Grade 1 through 8.

With Cheburashka’s help our first graders are

learning greetings, colors and numbers. Grades 2

and up learned the song “Учат в школе” that is about

school and what they are taught at school. Grade 3-

4 has started on their alphabet books and are eager

to get to know all 33 letters! 



woodwork

pat coller

The 8th grade students are

continuing to develop

creative skills learned

previous years. They are

going to carve a dish out of

a slab of birch. The students

had to remove the bark and

mark the center of their

dish. Each slab is different.

So, each dish will become the

individual creativity of the

students as they chisel and

gouge the wood out of the

slab.

The 6th-7th grade student began the year with a

review of measurements and the use of a ruler.

Their first project will be a tic-tac-toe board. The

students had to locate the center of each square

on the board. Holes were drilled in the board.

The students will cut pieces of dowel for the pegs

and stain the board.

The 4th-5th grade class have begun the school

year by learning about hand tools and basic

woodworking safety. Their first project will be a

whistle carved out of a piece of birch limb. They

have been drilling holes with a hand drill and

using a knife to scrape the bark off of the limb.



Community Thank You!

Thank you to all our community
members that helped with Campus
Beautification for Back to School.

We appreciate you very much!

Thank you for reading and have a
great long weekend!


